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Planning and Advanced Reservation of Capacity (PARCA) 

NOTICE: TERMINATION OF THE PARCA IN RESPECT OF KNOTTINGLEY POWER STATION 

16
th

 February, 2018 

 

Dear Industry Colleague, 

In accordance with Uniform Network Code (“UNC”), Transportation Principal Document (“TPD”), 

Section B – System Use and Capacity, para 1.18.1 (d), National Grid hereby publishes this notice to 

all interested parties. 

On 4
th
 January, 2018 National Grid issued a notice to confirm that the (Planning and Advanced 

Reservation of Capacity Agreement (“PARCA”) application in respect of Knottingley Power Station 

had progressed to PARCA Phase 2. 

The Reserved System Capacity in respect of Knottingley Power Station was 71,183,770kWh/d. The 

Reserved System Capacity was to be met through substituted exit capacity from 1
st
 November, 2020. 

The quantity of system exit capacity reserved for substitution at donor exit points was as follows;  

Recipient NTS  Point Donor NTS  Exit Points 

Capacity 

Donated 

(kWh/d) 

Knottingley Power Station 

West Burton Power Station 23,035,220 

Blyborough Power Station 19,300,000 

Saltend HP 44,105 

Blyborough (DN) 23,504,144 

Thornton Curtis (DN)  22,853,961 

Thornton Curtis (Killingholme) Power 

Station  
36,640,000 

 

On 12
th
 February, 2018 the PARCA Applicant served notice for the termination of the PARCA. In 

accordance with UNC TPD, Section B, para 1.14.12 (b), therefore, the Reserved System Capacity 

shall cease to be the Reserved System Capacity for the purposes of the UNC. 
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PARCA related notices and the PARCA Customer Guidance document can be found at: 

https://www.nationalgrid.com/uk/gas/connections/reserving-capacity-parca-and-cam 

If you have any questions or comments regarding this notice then please contact me. 

Kind regards, 

Richard Hounslea 

Gas Contract Manager, National Grid Gas 

Tel: 01926 655 518 

E-mail: richard.hounslea@nationalgrid.com, cc’ box.ukt.customerlifecycle@nationalgrid.com  
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